

May 30, 2023

RE: Notice of Intent to Install Speed Humps along Bassett Street between Agnew Road and Chestnut Street

Dear Property Owner or Current Occupant:

The purpose of this letter is to notify you of the City's intent to install speed humps along Bassett Street between Agnew Road and Chestnut Street as part of the Bassett-Laurelwood Bike Lane Project (Project). The Project will install a new bicycle boulevard on Bassett Street from Agnew Road to Chestnut Street where bicycles and vehicles will share a travel lane with new speed humps as a traffic calming feature, approved by the City Council on May 24, 2022.

Attached to this letter are exhibits showing the proposed locations and design for the speed humps. While the intent of the speed humps is to reduce vehicle speeds, there are some aspects that residents should be aware of such as the potential for increased noise near the speed humps (i.e. vehicles braking and accelerating near the speed hump). Additionally, roadway markings (i.e. striping) and additional signage will be installed to alert motorists of the presence of speed humps. The City is currently finalizing the design for the project and anticipate construction will begin in late 2023.

If you have any questions on the proposed speed humps, please contact Chase Levasseur, Associate Engineer by telephone (408) 615-3025 or by email CLevasseur@SantaClaraCA.gov

Finally, you can visit the Project website at <u>SantaClaraCA.gov/BassettBikeLane</u> for additional background.

Sincerely,

Michael Liw, P.E. Assistant Director – City Engineer Department of Public Works

## **ATTACHMENTS**

- Map of Proposed Speed Hump Locations
- Speed Hump Design



